## COUNCIL QUOTES

Council met on July 25th in the Municipal Office. Reeve J.P. Heenan presided and Councillor Welling, Evans-Smith and Fraser with Secretary-Clerk W.F. Strutt attended. Minutes of the previous meeting were accepted and all correspondence dealt with.

A reply was received from Brewers Warehousing stating that business here did not warrant

erection of a retail outlet.

Reeve Heenan wrote to Mr. J. Ferrier, Mill Manager, expressing the gratitude of Council and members of the Pool Committee for the overwhelming support offered by Kimberly-Clark Corporation. Their matching of pledges, some 320 family subscriptions received to date, had made it possible to build the best available pool.

Affirmation of the contract with Central Canada Construction Co. Ltd., of Winnipeg, to complete the power conversion in town, was made. Approval for eventual grant up to a sum of \$6,000 for park development was received from J.W. Spooner, Minister of Department of Lands and Forests, on the provision a total of \$12,000 were expended for this purpose.

Reeve Heenan had received a letter from Mr. John Ferrier urging Council to expedite extension of the Town Speed limit zone to include the Mill road entrance, also with the suggestion that a double line restrict passing from Hudson Drive to the Mill Road. Mr. Ferrier felt his request was justified by the two near accidents in this vicinity, one involving a busload of children enroute to the swimming pool and a tourist. The Department of Highways, in reply to repeated requests from Town Council, hoped they could make a speed study of this intersection this summer and, when results were available, they would discuss the subject further. The double line from Hudson Drive to the Mill entrance was rejected as it was not deemed necessary to restrict passing in this zone.

By-Law 148 was passed to transfer lots to be used for sewage disposal and an access road. By-Law 138 in connection with the In-

dustrial area was withdrawn.

Mr. Al Chisholm was notified of his appointment as Council representative on the Highschool Board and Mr. Bill Cavanaugh was notified of Council's approval of his appointment representing the Separate School Board on the High School Board.

A motion was passed to declare August 6th



a Civic Holiday and Mr. Paul Rouble was appointed to take the town Census. A motion was formally passed accepting the Canada Gunite Co. bid to erect a swimming pool at a cost of \$33,000. Another motion was made to pay \$1,200 for land on the south side of Highway 17 from the Mill road entrance for establishment of a Trailer Park.

SIMCOE PLAZA TA 5-3327

Councillor Welling discussed contracts for landscaping Kenogami Road boulevards and rebuilding concrete steps at the Post Office. Reeve Heenan instructed him to bring in final prices at the next meeting.

Councillor Welling further reported on mowing of grass on the side of roads around town as road maintenance and that the swimming

pool was progressing rapidly.

Requests from the Fire Dept. were presented by Councillor Fraser and enquiries will be made concerning a resuscitator for the Fire Truck. Councillor Fraser also requested a meeting with the Health Dept. which was to be arranged. Counc. Evans-Smith has ordered lapel pins suitable for any town recognition.

